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Wishing our Year 8 students all the best with their first 

year of High School. 
 

Congratulations to our 2019-Year 12 students on their 

excellent results. 

 
Congratulations to 

Tasman Singh-Uppal and 

Sinead Sidhu highest  

ATAR scores for 2019 

 

 

http://www.waikeriehs.sa.edu.au/


PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Welcome back everyone to the 2020 school year. To our new Year 8 students and 
families, a special welcome.  
 

Last year was a very successful year for Waikerie High School. Congratulations to all our 
students on their achievements and the staff and parents who have supported them in their 
learning.  In particular we congratulate our Year 12 students who achieved successful 
SACE completion and ATAR scores. Many students have already received their first round 
entrance to courses of further study in University or TAFE or have secured employment. 

 

We welcome Mr Andrew Hayman who is our new Permanent Relieving Teacher (PRT) and will be based at 
our school.  We also welcome back the following staff from leave: 

 Mrs Janine Grieger  Pastoral Care Worker (PCW) 

 Mrs Elissa Koch  Maths/Science 

 Mrs Anne Leahy  Art/HASS/English 

 Mrs Erin Nettelbeck  HPE/Science 
 

In 2020 we will be continuing to set high standards.  Our plans include a focus on further developing: 

 Increased student achievement in writing 

 Increased student achievement in mathematics. 
 

I encourage you to become involved with your child in their learning at school by either: 
o Attending our first assembly on Monday 17th February at 10:45am in which we will recognise the 2019 Dux 

of the school and our newly elected student leadership group – SRC and House Captains/Vice-Captains. 
o Attending the School Governing Council AGM 13th February 7:00pm (Room 15/16) 
o Volunteering by helping in the Canteen -– ring Marion or school reception (85412533) 
o Attending Student/Parent/Teacher interviews (beginning Term 2 and end of Term 3) 
o Consulting your child’s diary, it has a wealth of information: checking/signing each week 
o Contacting your child’s Home Group Teacher, Subject Teacher, Subject Coordinator or a member of the 

Senior Leadership Team should you have any issues or concerns. 
 

Reminder that we are implementing 1:1 devices for all students in 2020.  It is pleasing to see many students 
have sourced their new laptops.  The feedback from these students has been very positive and it is terrific 
to see them using their devices in classrooms and at home for seamless learning.  For those students who 
have yet to purchase, please refer to the article from our ICT Coordinator, Mr Wayne Tyler, for more details 
on how to purchase them.  This will need to be done as soon as possible to ensure they arrive before the 
end of Term 1. 
 

We have also implemented our new mobile phone policy which has been well supported by students, 
parents and staff.  We thank everyone for their support with this policy and again, the feedback has been 
tremendous.  Below is a summary of some of our key policies for your reference. 
 

Newsletters again this year will be streamlined as we engage in other new media to inform parents and the 
community of our programs and successes.  Please keep a check on the Waikerie High School Facebook 
site.  Newsletters will go home this term in Weeks 1, 5 and 11. Parent Newsletters are also available on our 
website. 
 

Congratulations to our newly elected leaders 
 

2020 SRC MEMBERS 

Year 8 To be advised after the Year 8 Camp 
Year 9 Ulani Guy  Reuben Lehmann  Stella Thomas  Mitchell Werner 
Year 10 Chloe Edwards  Aaliyah Loffler  Alana Matulick  Jed Thiel 
Year 11 Vaine Guy  Jack Higgins  Harry McLean  Emily Taylor 
Year 12 Tessa Canney  Bonnie Dolphin  Liam Jinks  Cade Ridley 

 
2020 HOUSE LEADERS 

House Captains Female Male 
Cadell Captains Bonnie Dolphin Jack Higgins 
Cadell VC Jamie-Lee Kuchel Adam Neville 
King Captains Ella Johnson Cade Ridley 
King VC Erin Sweet-Hite Joseph Mee 
Randell Captains Danica Bee Jack McWaters 
Randell VC Hayley Wilson Luan Kafexholli 
Ritchie Captains Tessa Canney Jack Colbert 
Ritchie VC Vaine Guy Marcel Waanders 

 



Summary of key policies and procedures. 
 

LATE 
ARRIVALS  
 

AND 
 

EARLY 
DEPARTURE 

If a student is arriving late with parent consent they MUST have a note in their 
diary explaining the lateness. 
 
If a student needs to leave early they MUST have a diary note which they show to 
their home group teacher (HG teacher will initial it).  The student must show it to 
the subject teacher when they need to leave and then show it to the admin staff in 
the front office as they sign out. 

MOBILE 
PHONE 
 
SMART 
DEVICES 
 
LAP TOPS 

No student is permitted to use a mobile phone at any part of the school day whilst on 
school grounds. 
Inappropriate use of smart devices is prohibited. 
Using a mobile phone to create a personal hotspot that bypasses the school network is 
prohibited. 
Parents / Caregivers who need to contact their child during the school day are expected 
to do so by phoning the Front Office on 85412533. Likewise, students are expected to 
use the Front Office to contact their parents if a need arises 
 
Students not following this procedure will be required to place the phone/device in an 
envelope that is collected from the front office by a parent/caregiver. 

YEAR 12 
HOME 
STUDY 

Year 12 students must present home study cards or a note to the front office when 
arriving. Students without cards must sign in unexplained. Students are not permitted to 
leave without cards or a signed note from Mr Valentine. 

UNIFORM 

We are very proud of our school uniform and they look fantastic on the students.  It was 
very pleasing to see all student in uniform at the start of the year.  Reminder we have 
new skirts for the girls. These are NOT to be hemmed up to ensure our skirt length is 
adhered to within the uniform policy. 

 

DROP OFF AND PICKUP FROM SCHOOL 

 

MORNING AND AFTERNOON DROP OFFS AND COLLECTIONS 
The school requests that all parents/caregivers use the Recreation Centre car park to drop 
off their children in the morning and collect them in the afternoon. We ask that 
parents/caregivers DO NOT collect their children from outside the Administration 
building or TAFE car park. This creates the potential for an accident and this has 
happened in the past. Your child’s safety is paramount.  
 

CAR PARKING 
Please do not park in the staff car park area, located along Blake Road. There are temporary car parks 
outside of the Administration Building, if you need to see the administration staff for any reason or have a 
meeting with a teaching staff member. We would be very appreciative if all parents/caregivers can support 
us in this process. 

Craig Griffiths 
Principal 

 

BUSHFIRE WARNINGS 
 

In the event of a CATASTROPHIC warning being issued for our region the school will be open but 
NO school buses will operate. This information will be broadcast on the ABC during the evening 
prior to the day. We will also ensure information is on our website and answering machine after 
hours. Messages will also be posted on our school Facebook page. 
 

 



TERM 1 2020 AT A GLANCE 

 FEBRUARY 

Tue 4th Splash Heats – Senior Girls 

Wed 5th Splash Heats – Senior Boys 

Mon 10th SPLASH CARNIVAL 

Wed 12th Year 8 Camp Adelaide 

Thu 13th Year 8 Camp Adelaide 

Fri 14th Year 8 Camp Adelaide 

Mon 17th Inter School Swimming (Twilight) 
RHS Tue 18th SRC Induction 

Wed 19th Year 12 BBQ 

Tue 25th Adelaide Swimming 

 MARCH 

Wed 4th Standards Morning 

Fri 6th STUDENT FREE DAY 

Mon 9th ADELAIDE CUP HOLIDAY 

Fri 13th SPORTS DAY 

Fri 20th Inter School Sports Training 

Sat 21st YEAR 12 FORMAL 

Fri 27th Inter School Sports Training 

 APRIL 

Wed 1st INTER SCHOOL SPORTS DAY 
WHS Mon 6th Adelaide Athletics 

Thu 9th End Term 1 - 2:20pm Dismissal 

Fri 10th GOOD FRIDAY 

  

 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL WELCOMES 
BACK MRS ANNE LEAHY, MRS ERIN 

NETTELBECK, MS ELISSA KOCH AND MRS 
JANINE GRIEGER 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Welcome back to the school 
year. We have been able to 
develop a timetable this year that 
allows for smaller home groups 
to allow teachers to better 
support students in terms of 
attendance and monitoring of 

academic progress.  
 

There are many electives being offered this year 
including a number of combined Year 11/12 
classes that allow face to face contact in 
addition to the Year 10/11 Creative Arts class 
that will be involved in the production this year. 
 

Many hours have gone into developing the 
timetable. We do our best to get students into 
their top preferences and we have a high 
success rate. Unfortunately, a small number 
may not have their ideal combination and this is 
unavoidable. Please chat to me to discuss 
options. 
 

I will speak often to senior students regarding 
their SACE. Our focus will remain on improving 
exam results in Year 12 subjects. If parents 
require further information about the SACE and 
timetabling, please email 
phil.valentine491@schools.sa.edu.au and I will 
get back to you as soon as I can. 

Phil Valentine 
AP Senior School 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

 

M&S Charges 2020 
 

Material & Services charges 2020 
are set at $360.  The state 
government has raised the school 
card income threshold to help 
families with the cost of living. This 

means that families may be eligible to apply for 
a school card. School card application forms for 
2020 are available from the school or 
www.sa.gov.au. The school card figure for 2020 
is $322. 
 

FRONT OFFICE 
The front office is closed every Thursday 
from 2:30pm. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform Shop is open Tuesday & 
Thursday 8:30am-9:00am.  All uniforms need 
to be paid in full at time of purchase either by 
cash, EFTPOS or cheque. 
 

BOOKROOM (Stationery & all payments) 
The Bookroom is open Monday to Friday 
mornings before school 8:30am-9am. 

Felicity Ziegler 
Business Manager 

mailto:phil.valentine491@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.sa.gov.au/


 
 

1:1 Device – Student Personal Computer 

 

Most students have brought their 
laptops to school and successfully 
connected them to the school system. 
This is encouraging as it will support 
students in the learning at school and 
home. 

 

For those that have yet to acquire a laptop, the 
Edunet portal is still open for purchases. To enter 
the Edunet site go to 
waikerie.technologyportal.com.au and use the 
access code whs2019. The Lenovo ThinkPad 11e 
Yoga 5th Gen is the recommended model. Once in 
the Edunet parent portal, follow the procedure to 
set up an account, a device, accessories and 
insurance can then be selected. There are a 
number of different payment options that can be 
chosen. Once the device is paid for, Edunet will 
deliver the device to the address specified in the 
order. Edunet has a support centre with service 
technicians to assist with any problems that may 
arise. They also have a professional vendor 
relationship with the school to ensure that parents 
are supported through the selecting, ordering, 
payment and delivery of the device to the student. 
 

Wayne Tyler 
ICT/Technonogy Coordinator 

 

2020 SPORTS NEWS 

 

Splash Carnival MONDAY 10th 
February (plus “lap at lunchtime” 
information) 
In Week 2, senior students (Years 
10/11/12) will have the opportunity 
to complete their “lap at lunchtime” 
which functions as trials for the 
upcoming splash carnival. Girls will 

have their trials on Tuesday 4th February, whilst 
Boys are scheduled for Wednesday 5th 
February. These trials allow students to earn 

points for their house just by participating, but 
also allows house captains to select their team 
for Splash Carnival.  
 

Students in Years 8 and 9 will complete their 
trials during their HPE lessons in Week 2. A 
reminder that the interschool swim team is 
selected based on splash carnival results, so it 
is important that students swim in their best 
events during the carnival and put in their best 
effort. 
 

As always we encourage parents, family and 
past students to help support the day. This may 
be cheering on the students and/or assisting 
staff with the running of the day. Please see me 
during the meet if you would like to assist with 
timekeeping. 
 

I would like to thank the Waikerie pool in 
advance for their assistance and use of facilities 
during the day. The pool and school canteens 
will be selling food and drinks all day. 
 

I am not sure of the forecast but I encourage 
students to drink plenty of fluids the night before 
and during the meet, wear clothing to prevent 
sunburn whilst not in the water, and to stay in 
the shade as much as possible. 
 

In preparation for the carnival, all PE students 
have been training for the day during their 
lessons. It is imperative that students have 
swimming attire for week two. We cater for all 
levels of swimmers and we aim to have 100% of 
our PE students in the pool during lessons. 
 

The carnival is for all students. Our students 
who are not confident swimmers can still have a 
great day being part of their house team, 
assisting with the running of the day, and 
participating in the novelty events which do not 
require students to be strong swimmers. 
 

We look forward to a successful event and I 
wish all competitors the very best of luck. 
 

Matthew McDonald 
HPE & Sports Coordinator 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

Welcome to 2020. I am excited to 
advise that the Canteen now has 
EFTPOS, which I am hoping will 
prove to be a big success. Apart 
from the on-site canteen, I will be 

able to use the EFTPOS machine at Splash 
Carnivals and Sport Days. 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER: I have attached the roster 
for Term 1. Thank you to everyone who has 
offered to help, but I still need a lot more 
volunteers. Please consider volunteering by 
returning the slip attached, preferably to the 

http://www.waikerie.technologyportal.com.au/


canteen or the front office. To volunteer in the 
Canteen does not require a police check. 
 

It is not hard and it is a great way to meet 
teachers and students. The children are very 
polite and appreciate having volunteers serve 
them. Working in the canteen only involves 
serving the children for 20 minutes at recess and 
40 minutes at lunch (with minimum help cleaning 
up). If you can only help at lunch time, that is still 
extremely helpful.   
 

If you are unable to help serve in the canteen, 
please consider helping by way of donating 
products. For example, Carrots, Capsicums, 
Onions, Cucumbers, Tomatoes, Avocadoes, 
Corn Kernels (frozen or tin), Tins of Crushed 
Tomatoes, Milo, Sugar, Grated Cheese, BBQ 
Sauce, Pasta Sauce, Tomato Sauce, tins of 
crushed Pineapple. 
 

CANTEEN MENUS & PRICE LISTS are attached. 
 

SPLASH CARNIVAL AND SPORTS DAY 
There will be canteen facilities available on 
these days with a range of hot food, drinks, rolls, 
sandwiches and wraps. I need help on these 
days, so if you would like to assist in the canteen 
on these days, please pop in. Waikerie High is 
hosting the Interschool Athletics this year. This 
is a really big day and I will need extra help, so 
please consider volunteering some time. If you 
can please let me know before the day, that 
would be really helpful or just pop in on the day. 
Thank you so much. 
 

BREAKFAST PROGRAM Every Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings we provide Bacon and Eggs, 
Milo and Juice to the students. We serve from 
approximately 8:20am to 8:55am outside the 
Canteen. This is a great way to mingle, to have 
a chat with the community volunteers and to 
‘top-up’ before classes. As it is a free service, 
any donations of Milo, Eggs and Bacon is very 
much appreciated. 
 

For any queries about the above, please phone 
Marion on 8541 3097 or 0417 897 295 or pop 
into the Canteen. 

Marion Maywald 
Canteen Manager 

 

Rotary Regional VET and School Based 
Apprentice/Trainee Awards 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Waikerie High School would like to congratulate 
Holly Gwynne (VET student of the year 
nominee) and Riley Fillmore (School Based 

Trainee of the year nominee) for being named 
finalists in the Regional VET awards. 
 

Both students will attend a gala dinner, on 
Friday 7th February in Berri, where the regional 
winners will be announced. Successful winners 
have the opportunity to apply for state and even 
national recognition also. Regardless of the 
result of the awards, Waikerie High School is 
proud of these students, and grateful for the 
opportunities that VET pathways can provide for 
students. 

Matthew McDonald 
VET Coordinator 

 

IMMUNISATION FOR PARENTS  
OF YEAR 8 STUDENTS 

 

The SA School Immunisation Program will be 
offered at Waikerie High School by the District 
Council of Loxton Waikerie. 
 

All 2020 Year 8 students will be offered: 
2 doses of human papillomavirus vaccine, 
(Gardasil®9) at 2 separate visits. 
1 dose of the Boostrix® vaccine – diphtheria, 
tetanus, whooping cough. 
Immunisation consent packs will be sent home 
with all Year 8 students. It is important that you 
read the information contained in the packs 
before you give consent for your child to be 
vaccinated at school. If you have any questions 
about this program, please contact the District 
Council of Loxton Waikerie on 8584 8000 or the 
SA Health Immunisation Section on 1300 232 
272. 
 

All parents / legal guardians are required to 
complete, sign and return the Consent Cards, 
even if you do not consent for the student to be 
vaccinated at school. 
If you do not want your child to be vaccinated at 
school, you can arrange to go to your local 
medical clinic for the vaccination, they will need 
to order the vaccine in and may charge a 
consultation fee. 
 

Remember to keep your child’s School 
Immunisation Program records in a safe place 
as they may be required for future employment 
or travel. 
 

Forms need to be returned by 19/02/2020 ready 
for immunisation day on 28/02/2020. 

Connie Little 
Immunisation Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holly Gwynne Riley Fillmore 



MATHS & SCIENCE NEWS 

 

We welcome everyone back to 
Waikerie High School and we are 
looking forward to some exciting 
ventures happening in Maths and 
Science in 2020.  
 

Firstly, I would like to welcome back 
our faculty staff who were on leave 

in 2019; Elissa Koch and Erin Nettelbeck. We 
also welcome Lauren Bevan into our faculty as 
she will be sharing a science class with Erin. 
 

Secondly, I would like to acknowledge Paul 
Tripodi who has taken on the full time role as our 
Agriculture teacher. Paul has been working 
tirelessly over the holiday break to bring some 
exciting programs and initiatives to the students. 
 

Thirdly, Daniel Pierce has taken on the role of 
Year 11 and 12 General Math teacher. We are 
excited that Daniel was able to continue with us 
after his first contract last year. 
 

Finally, we would like to acknowledge Laurena 
Grieger, our Science SSO, who was awarded 
the Laboratory Managers of South Australia 
Exceptional Service award in 2019. Laurena has 
been a long standing member of our faculty and 
integral to allowing our students to receive 
quality science programs. 
 

This year we have a few activities planned for 
the students. 
 

1. Ag students will be involved in the Adelaide 
Show in September. 
 

2. We will be holding the Maths Olympics at 
Waikerie High School in Term 3. 
 

3. The Science and Engineering Challenge will 
occur in Term 2 for Year 9 and 10 students. 
 

4. Yookamurra Year 11 Biology camp. 
 

5. Science week will occur in August. 
 

We also have lots of opportunity to use our new 
STEM labs for STEM subjects. Our faculty 
members are looking forward to a productive 
2020 and if you have any issues/questions 
regarding Maths and Science at Waikerie, 
please contact me. 
 

Donna Haynes 
Maths/Science Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE SOCIAL WORKER 

 

Are you passionate about the 
mental health of young people and 
interested in giving back to your 
community? Headspace Berri invites 
young people aged 16-25 to join the 
2020 hERO Group. For more 
information or to register your 
interest, pop into headspace Berri, 

check out our website or contact our team on 
8582 4422. Applications close on the  
7th February, 2020 at 5pm. 

Rebecca Barker 
Social Worker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

THIS IS 
 

The beginning 
 

Of anything 
 

YOU WANT 
 



UNIFORM SHOP INFORMATION 

 

 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL 
UNIFORM SHOP 

CURRENT PRICE LIST 
ALL SIZES 

 
HAT $9 

POLO SHIRTS $35 

JACKETS $69 

PE SHIRT $32 

SPORT SHORT (BLACK) $28 

BOYS SHORTS $34 

BOYS TROUSERS $39 

GIRLS DRESS $60 

GIRLS SKIRT $60 

GIRLS SHORTS $38 

GIRLS PANTS $45 

SCARVES $13 
 
 



 

 
 



 

DAILY SPECIALS AT THE CANTEEN (must be ordered) 
 

MONDAY Nachos 

 Corn chips topped with Salsa, Cheese & Sour Cream 
 

$5.00 

   
TUESDAY Stuffed Potatoes 

 Plain – Ham & Cheese 

 Tropical – Ham, Cheese & Pineapple 

 Deluxe – Ham, Cheese, Pineapple & Beetroot 

 Farmyard – Chicken, Spring Onions, Corn, Cheese 

 Bolognaise – Mince, Tomato, Sauce, Cheese 

 Mexican Beans – Beans, Chilli, Cheese 

 Vegetarian – Any of the above 
 

 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 

   
WEDNESDAY Footy Day – (sauce 20cents extra) 

 Pies – Meat, Chicken or Spaghetti Pies 

 Pasties – Meat, Vegie or Pumpkin/Fetta Pasties 

 Sausage Rolls OR Cheese/Bacon Sausage Rolls 
 

 
$4.80 
$4.80 
$4.30 

   
THURSDAY Variety Day 

 Fried Rice – Meat or Vegetarian 

 Sweet Fried Rice – Meat or Vegetarian 

 Pizza Rolls (toasted roll topped with cheese, ham, 
tomato, (pineapple 30 cents) 

 Savoury Slice – Mince, Vegies, sauce & rice & 
cheese, with or without bacon 

 Savoury Mince – Sausages, Vegie, sauce & rice 

 Curried Sausages – Sausages, Vegie, Curry 
 

 
$5.50 
$5.50 
$3.50 

 
$6.50 

 
$6.50 
$6.50 

   
FRIDAY Pasta Day 

 Spaghetti Bolognaise  

 Chicken Pasta or Vegie Pasta 

 Sweet Potato & Pumpkin Pasta 

 Lasagne – Meat 

 Cannelloni – Meat OR Spinach & Ricotta 
 

 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 
$6.50 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

SANDWICHES (Wholemeal) & ROLLS (White) & WRAPS 
 

CHOICE OF MEAT: (pays to check with me to make sure I have your choice) 
 

Ham 
Beef (sometimes) 

Chicken Pieces 
Turkey (sometimes) 

Tuna 
Salmon 

 
CHOICE OF FILLINGS: 

Lettuce 
Tomato 
Gerkins 
Beetroot 
Boiled Egg 

Cheese 
Cucumber 
Pickled Onion 
Grated Carrot 
Avocado (if in 
season) 

 
CHOICE OF SPREADS: 

Margarine 
Mustard 
Tomato Sauce 
BBQ Sauce 
Pickles 
Vegemite 

Mayo 
Tomato Relish 
Chilli Sauce 
Corn Relish 
 
Peanut Paste 

 
SALAD PLATE CHOICES: All the salads listed above – plus: 

Carrot sticks 
Capsicum 
Dried Fruit 
(Meat as listed above) 

Celery 
Almonds 
Snow Peas 

 
TOSS SALAD TUBS CHOICES: 

Cherry Tomatoes 
Spanish Onion 
Pickled Onions 
Avocado (if in season) 

Lettuce 
Cheese 
Gerkins 

Cucumber 
Carrot 
Snow Peas 
Olives 

 
Celery 
French 
Dressing 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



                                 WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL - TERM 1  2020    CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thank you for assisting - if unable to attend please phone  Marion on 85 413097 or 041 789 7295 

TIMES FOR ARRIVAL:        10.45am  for  recess  &  12.50  for  lunch.                                                              
             You are not required to stay between recess & lunch.     Approx finish time - 1.50pm 
JAN  HOLIDAY   

 28th  C. NAYDA  
 29th S. BURGEMEISTER  
 30th S. CABOT  

 31st C. NAYDA - Recess B. McLEAN - Lunch only 

FEB 3rd C. CABOT  
 4th V. SCHMIDT  
 5th C. NAYDA  
 6th S. GORE  
 7th E. ADAMS  

 10th SPLASH CARNIVAL 
 11th HELP  
 12th H. LEHMANN  
 13th HELP  
 14th C. NAYDA  

 17th C. NAYDA "O" Line Recess 11.15 Lunch 1.10 
 18th P. KROEHN  
 19th HELP  
 20th HELP  
 21st S. CANNEY  

 24th E. ADAMS  
 25th V. SCHMIDT  
 26th C. NAYDA  
 27th B. McLEAN - Lunch only  
 28th N. RAYNER  

MARCH 2nd C. CABOT  
 3rd C. NAYDA  
 4th H. LEHMANN  
 5th S. GORE  
 6th STUDENT   FREE DAY 

 9th ADELAIDE   CUP HOLIDAY 
 10th C. NAYDA  
 11th HELP  
 12th HELP  
 13th SPORTS DAY 

 16th E. ADAMS  
 17th HELP  
 18th C. NAYDA  
 19th B. McLEAN - Lunch only  
 20th S. CANNEY  

 23rd C. CABOT  
 24th V. SCHMIDT  
 25th H. LEHMANN  
 26th S. GORE  
 27th C. NAYDA  

 30th HELP  
 31st HELP  

APRIL 1st INTERSCHOOL  SCHOOL   DAY   at  WAIKERIE HIGH 
 2nd B. McLEAN - Lunch only  
 3rd C. NAYDA  

 6th C. CABOT  
 7th V. SCHMIDT  
 8th C.NAYDA  
 9th E. ADAMS  
 10th GOOD  FRIDAY 

 


